PTO Minutes
Tuesday, October 9, 2012
1.  WELCOME – Joey Barcio welcomed attendees and introduced the new officers for the 2012-2013 school year.  
· PTO Board that were present: 

President: Joey Barcio
Vice President: Marcy Lu
Treasurer:  not present
Secretary:  Indira Harchandani
· School administration present:

Principal Bonnie Cerace

Lynn Scarborough

Yolanda Garcia

Janie Dostal
2. TREASURER REPORT
· Strong appreciation was expressed with the prior board (Maxine Morris, Jason Hathhorn, Marcy Lu, and Rahul Bhojani) and committee members for all their hard work and the excess savings that can be used to continue their efforts from last year and work towards efforts for this year.

· Attendees unanimously voted to reimburse Roxanne Zamora for supplies purchased last year.  
· Principal Cerace indicated that for future purchases, if we go through the school, she can identify opportunities for discounts, previously used vendors/suppliers, school resources that might be able to assist, etc.

· Reimbursements will also be made to Alisha Barcio for the babysitting service provided during the PTO meeting and for the gift card drawing for attendees.
3. TREASURER ELECTION – Shishir Shah was unanimously elected to be the new 2012-2013 Treasurer.  The Treasurer transition will take place both at the bank and with the books.  
4. 2012-2013 PLANS

· SOUND SYSTEM – continuing on last year’s board for securing a sound system, quotes were received from 2 of 3 vendors for both a mobile option and a stationary/plug in the wall option.
· The stationary/plug in option was selected as that would be a more secure option.  It was unanimously approved to move forward with the sound system with a range of $6.7K to $9.3K.

· COMPUTERS for COMPUTER LAB – due to the money from last year’s board, there was enough money to also purchase 18 computers for the school computer lab at a cost of $10-$12.5K plus $1K installation. This was unanimously approved.

· The only required software is the Office suite

· Installation must be contracted out, vs. having one of the parents do the installation and setup.  

· Shishir Shah is in discussion with companies to get a lower cost or donated set of computers.

· ADDITIONAL PURCHASES

· For the upcoming year, some wish list items include an ice machine, vacuum cleaners in both the upper and lower school.

· ACTION: Jason Hathhorn to obtain quote regarding ice machine

5. COMMITTEES

· Upcoming activities that require some immediate committee attention:  

· Winter Carnival – lead is Alisha Barcio
· October Pumpkin Carving

· Monthly activities that require some immediate attention: ORP, Box Tops, Fundraising
· It was decided that for Box Tops, rather than having an ice cream social for the class collecting the most box tops (as in prior years), there would be an overall school goal, and if that was reached, there could be a celebration for all the students

· Fundraiser – dinner will be planned at local area restaurants who agree to donate a percentage of the proceeds from dinners purchased by Galloway families.  Suggested restaurants include Chick FilA, Chillies, Papa John’s, Piccomolo’s, Café Adobe, and Bullritos.

· Some of the committees met briefly.  PTO officers have been assigned to work with each committee to kickoff the activities and act as the liaison to that respective committee.  The assignments are as follows:

· Joey – BoxTops, Family Fun, Sports Day

· Marcie – Fundraiser, School Spirit, Teacher Appreciation

· Indira – Fun Run, Holiday Store, Breakfast for Santa

· Treasurer – ORP

6. YEARBOOK for 2011-2012 school year

· A special thank you to Mrs. Garcia for stepping up and taking the lead on completing the yearbook for last year.  They will be available in November, and extras have been ordered for families who have not yet purchased them.  There will be some reward to thank Mrs. Garcia for her effort that went above and beyond the call of duty.
7. PRINCIPAL UPDATE

· Looking into a lower school tricycle track

· The build-out for the last 2 rooms in the expansion has been approved and will begin.

· There are currently discussions underway regarding splitting the one Pre-K3 class we have into 2 classes

· GALA theme is All That Jazz: Roaring 20’s.  Details are on the school website.  This is the school sponsored fundraiser and the money raised is used for staff salaries.

· On Friday, there will be Student Council representatives available to collect change/money from parents as part of Friday’s Trike-a-Thon to raise money for St. Jude’s.  Upper school will also participate in a math-a-thon.

· Mrs. Dougherty is involved with a Zumbathon on Sat to raise money for diabetes.

· Next week is Red Ribbon Week to promote saying no to drugs

· October 19 is the end of the first 9 weeks.  Parents will need to attend a parent-teacher conference to obtain student grades

· October 26 is Museum Day/Fairy Tale Day for Pre-K to 3rd grade.  This is a good fundraiser for the school.

· Oct 29 is book fair.  It’s a good time to purchase books for the holidays.

8. FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
· There is a new PTO e-mail (PTO@thegallowayschool.org).  E-mails going to this address will be forwarded to the PTO board, who can then respond from their personal e-mail.
9. MEETING CLOSE: The meeting was closed at 7:50 with Joey thanking everyone for their support.  The next PTO meeting will be held in Dec.
Attachment 1
Treasurer’s Update

October 9, 2012
1. Winter Carnival

Collections: $27,769.00 
Expenses: $14,261.77 

Profit: $13,507.23

2. Yankee Candle Fundraiser

Collections: $15,191.00 
Expenses: $ 9,211.20 

Profit: $ 5,979.80

3. Christmas Store

Collections: $2,877.03 

Expenses: $384.52 

Profit: $2,492.51

4. Fun Run

Collections: $13,610.00 
Expenses: $4,178.55 

Profit: $9,431.45

5. Video Games

Collections/Profit: $59.50

6. Box Tops

Collections/Profit: $1,350.92

7. Spirit Shirts

Collections/Profit: $186.00

8. ORP

Shirt Collections: $399.00 Expenses: $321.62 Profit: $77.38

PTO Bank Account Balances (As of 09/03/2012):

Checking Account: 
$32,303.01

Savings Account: 
$5,012.07

Undeposited Checks/Cash (As of 10/9/2012): $528.00

PTO Vote Required:

Wish list items were purchased by school aides for a total amount of $690.17. These

include school supplies (pencil sharpeners, erasers, highlighters etc.) and tools (drill bits,

tape measure, etc.). There was a request from PTO member, Roxann Zomora, for PTO

to reimburse the same. Receipts for all items have been provided.  PTO board and members need to vote whether this should be reimbursed
Attachment 2 
PTO Meeting Agenda
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The Galloway School PTO   General Meeting Agenda

October 9, 2012
1. Welcome and Introductions



Joey Barcio, President

2. Treasurer’s Report-




Joey Barcio, President
a. Fiscal Summary of 2011-2012 academic year: 

3. Treasurer Election for 2012-2013 school year
Joey Barcio, President
4. Plan for 2012-2013 school year


Joey Barcio, President
a. Purchase considerations

b. Committees

c. Parent involvement

d. Upcoming events

e. Thank you to Mrs. Garcia


Marcia Kerr, Vice President
5. Principal’s Update / Teacher’s Thoughts

Bonnie Cerace, Principal

6. Raffle Drawing





Joey Barcio, President
7. Close






Joey Barcio, President
Attachment 3

Attendees
Cindy Bulgier
Bonnie Cerace

Kathy Dillow-Parmitan

Janie Dostal

Britta Frost

Yolanda Garcia

Michele Hamer

Marie Hardy

Amanda Hathhorn

Jason Hathhorn

Beth Hubbert

Lindsey Jackson

Charlene Kafrouni

Manoj Kathuria

Stephen Kimmel

Earl Labuga

Renee Lamon

Lauren McDonald

Arlyn Melocotones

Debbie Miller

Laura Moody

Dung Nguyen

Michelle Onorato

Kumar Pavuluri

Mrs. Scarborough

Bob Schwartz

Tam Tran

Roxann Zamora




